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Duval County Tourist Development Council 
Workshop 
TDC Workshop Minutes
March 21, 2013
Conference Room A, Fourth Floor, Suite 425
City Hall @ St. James

Meeting Convened:  1:07p.m.

Meeting Adjourned: 2:15 p.m.
Roll Call:
Council President William Bishop            
Council Member Richard Clark-Excused
Council Member Warren Jones
Sonny Bhikha
Henry Fonde-Excused
M G Orender

David Potts 
Fred Pozin-Excused
Annette R. Hastings, Executive Director

Janice Billy, Assistant Council Auditor
Phillip Peterson, Council Auditor’s Office
Jim McCain, Asst. General Counsel

Paul Astleford, President, Visit Jacksonville
Others Present:    

Kim Ritten, Visit Jacksonville; Polly Govreau, Visit Jacksonville.
Call to Order:

TDC Chairman, William Bishop, called the meeting to order at 1:07 pm.

Purpose of TDC Workshop Meeting:

Chairman Bishop stated at the TDC Quarterly Meeting of February 16, 2013, it was the recommendation of the TDC members to hold a workshop to discuss modified changes to the format of the Duval County Tourist Development  Council Financial Report   and clarification of TDC Policy and Procedures as it related to the  TDC Grant Fund and CVB Convention Grant Fund. 

I.  Duval County Tourist Development Council Financial Report
Discussion:
· Ms. Janice Billy, Assistant Council Auditor, and Mr. Phillip Peterson, Council Auditor’s Office, distributed handouts containing the Duval County Tourist Development Council Budget FY 2012-2013 and a Duval County Tourist Development Council/ Analysis of Fund Balances & Estimates  performance for review by the TDC members.  
· The TDC members held a discussion on  budget performance, format and changes that needed to be made to the financial report. 
· Mr. Orender stated that  the report should include a future revenue projection, clarify the negative balance, and give a year-to-date plus or minus projection.
· Mr. Potts asked that the report included revenue and expenses that would not show a negative number but show a projected remaining balance of what the TDC had to work with to award grants.
· Councilman Jones stated that the Contingency Account was set aside as unallocated income and was a reserve account for future expenditures and the  account balance needed to be built  back up .
· Chairman  Bishop stated what the TDC members needed  was a “snapshot” of the budget  report which highlighted the cash balance and projection.
· Ms. Billy and Mr. Peterson will make the recommended changes and bring back a revised Duval County Tourist Development Council Financial Report for the TDC members to review at the next scheduled TDC quarterly meeting in May.
TDC Recommendations:                       

· The TDC members recommended that the current Duval County Tourist Development Financial Report format be modified to include budget projected revenue and actual cash balance.
II.    CVB  Convention Grant Fund 
Discussion:
· Ms. Kim Ritten, Senior Director of Marketing, Visit Jacksonville, made a presentation stating the CVB Convention Grant Fund was needed to close  deals for those events considering  bringing  their business to Jacksonville.   Visit Jacksonville has  guidelines and a formula in place to evaluate each event on its own merit.
· Mr. Potts made the recommendation that CVB Convention Grant Funds would not be used for welcome receptions in the future.
· Mr. Bhikha   supported the  increase in  CVB  Convention Grant funding   and noted the funds were used for closing deals and the  TDC should not micro manage. 
· Ms. Ritten stated that Visit Jacksonville would like the TDC to consider increasing the amount for CVB Convention Grants in the TDC Budget for FY 2013-2014 from $100,000.00 to $200,000.00.  It was noted that this needed to be addressed at the  TDC meeting on May 16, 2013.
· Mr. Paul Astleford, President of Visit Jacksonville, stated it was an issue of ROI (return on investment), and  measuring the benefit for the entire community not just the hospitality industry. Mr. Astleford asked if Visit Jacksonville  could be placed on the agenda at the May meeting to request $96,000.00 additional funds for marketing.  Chairman Bishop stated the item would be placed on the agenda for consideration by the TDC along with the presentation of Visit Jacksonville marketing plan and vision for promoting Jacksonville.
TDC Recommendations:

· The TDC members recommended that CVB Conventions Grant Funds would not be used for welcome receptions moving forward.   
· Visit Jacksonville would  be added to the agenda  for the May 16, 2013, TDC quarterly meeting for consideration of additional marketing/advertising funds in the amount of $96,000.00, along with a marketing plan presentation. 
· Visit Jacksonville would  come before the TDC on May 16, 2013, requesting that funding for CVB Convention Grants be increased  in the TDC budget FY2013-2014 from $100,000.00 to $200,000.00. 
III. TDC Policy and Procedures
· A handout was distributed to the TDC for their information and review outlining the application evaluation criteria for TDC grants and the application check list of documents that are required with the application.
· A copy of the TDC Festival Application was distributed defining the purpose of the grant and the criteria.
Closing Remarks:

Chairman Bishop stated the workshop had been most productive and thanked everyone for their participation.
Adjourned:
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 2:15 p.m.
Minutes:   Annette R. Hastings-TDC 03/21/13 “Draft” Copy of Minutes/CityC
Tapes:       Audio CD 1-LSD

Materials: Submitted to LSD 03/26/13
                   TDC Meeting Notice March 21, 2013
                  Agenda               
                  Sign-in Sheet                
                  Council Auditor Handout:

Duval County Tourist Development Council Budget

                      Duval County Tourist Development Council/Analysis of Fund Balances
                      Duval County Tourist Development Council Financial Statement
                TDC Festival Fund Application

                Application Check List/Application Evaluation   
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